Minutes of Greenlight AGM   15th November 2010, held at 279 Garstang Road, Fulwood.
Members present:  Joanne Barker, Sarah Clubb, Sharon Cuckson, Janet Edmunds, David and Joan Joyner, Gill Kerr, Shirley Northcott (in the chair), Heather Paris, Marion Seed, Katherine Thomson, Janet Ramsay, Alison Watts, Dave Wilson.
Apologies: Linda Donaghie, Shirley Harris, Ruth Haworth, Reg Morley, Judy Simmonds, 
1. Minutes of last AGM, 05.02.2010, were accepted as a true record.

2. Administrator’s Report
The administrator reported that during the year two new members have joined Greenlight .  
Problems with deliveries have unfortunately continued; recently one order was not put onto the wagon and was sent separately by carrier, delivered to the Co-op shop nearby!  Delivery addresses are not automatically transferred from Suma’s website to each order, and they seem unable to complete this task by hand, leading to some confusion on delivery days.

Suma suggested separate accounts for each of our six groups, and this has now been done, although they do not yet seem to be able to understand that all groups’ deliveries will be dealt with by a single payment.

Suma now have so much business in Preston that there is often not enough space on the wagon for all our orders at once, and the move to separate accounts is paving the way for deliveries on different Wednesdays in a month.  This is the main reason that the administrator is unwilling to continue, since for one person to deal with more than one delivery per month would be extremely difficult and time-consuming.
3. Appointment of Officers and the future of Greenlight
No volunteer appeared to take over the role of administrator, and hence the only conclusion was that Greenlight should cease to exist as a single body, with groups continuing to order separately and dealing with Suma as separate entities.  A group which did not feel viable on its own could combine with another, or members of a group could split off to join several nearby groups.  A contact person for each current group is on the Greenlight website.  Dave Joyner assured us that the website would continue to run and could be used to order/collate/calculate balances, as at present, since he would maintain it for the use of his own group.  This is a huge advantage to all of us, not least because the linked prices mean that our payments will be as accurate as can be achieved.

Unless a new administrator steps forward by the end of November, Greenlight will cease to exist at the end of 2010 and will divide into separate groups.   

Each current group should provide the name of one person to receive the funds (see below), which will form a starting balance for that group.  This name should be either:


emailed to Dave Joyner by three separate members of the group; or

posted to him with three written signatures from members of the group.

Of the remaining balance in Greenlight’s account at the end of December 2010, and after each group’s trading balance has been allocated, it was decided that:
· £50 be donated to Oxfam in lieu of Janet Ramsay’s auditing fee;

· £50 be given to each of the six groups as a ‘starting float’;

· the remaining balance be given to Dave Joyner in acknowledgement of his work before, during, and after the end of Greenlight, especially the help he will give groups with their first few orders and the ongoing maintenance of the website (a great boon to all members).

There was some discussion about the best way of running a group, and clearly there are several models which could be pursued.  If members wish, there could be a follow-up meeting in 2011 to compare notes and gain from best practice.  Please let Dave Joyner know if you would like such a meeting.
4. Auditor’s Report
Janet Ramsay reported that the accounts were correct, backed by a current bank statement, and that Greenlight’s balance stands at £1647.33 (as at end Oct 2010), of which £353.55 ‘belongs’ to the six groups (forming their trading balance).  

It was noted that the Suma rebate would no longer apply once Greenlight ends, since it is unlikely that one group would turn over sufficient trade per year to qualify, but that equally we would no longer be adding the Greenlight percentage of 2% to the catalogue prices. 

Joan and Dave Joyner were thanked for their hospitality, the officers (especially Dave Joyner) for all their work, and the meeting concluded at 9pm.
